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South Harringay  School  

Dear Parents/Carers,  

OfSTED 

The Infant school had a one day inspection on Wednesday. We were visited by one 

inspector. She conducted a review of our teaching and learning, as well as our safeguarding 

arrangements. We cannot share the outcome with you at this stage as her judgements need 

to be quality assured by OfSTED. Once that happens, we will ensure that you all have access 

to her findings. Thank 

you to those of you 

that took the time to 

fill out the survey on 

Parent View. You can 

view the results of the survey at: www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/parent-view-results 

Year 2 Open morning in the Juniors School 

We sent a letter to parents/carers of year 2 children a little while ago about our Key Stage 2 

open morning. This is an opportunity for you to visit the Junior School in readiness to make 

an application for your child to transfer to year 3. The meeting is not for the year 2 children 

– only parents/carers. If you do wish for your child to transfer to the junior school, you need 

to make an application via Haringey admissions. This is best done online at 

www.eadmissions.org.uk.  

Anti-Bullying Week 

This week was national Anti-Bullying Week. We had 

a series of assemblies in both the Infant and the 

Junior school. We reminded the children of our 

definition of bullying and reminded them all about 

what to do, and who to tell, if they think they may 

be being bullied, or they notice others being bullied. 

Our Anti-Bullying policy is on our website.  

TAG Rugby 

Well done to Kaieem, Ayden, Sumai, Max, Malieka, Ibrahim, Ashley, Finlay, Tula, Hattie, 

Lincoln and Cassius who represented our school in a Haringey TAG Rugby tournament 

yesterday at River Park.  They all had a great time and played well. Look for photos on our 

website. 

Water Aid 

Water Aid, our charity of the 

year, provides taps and toilets 

to the children who need them 

most. The School Council would like us to show our support by raising funds for the “World 

Toilet Day.”  We would to like to organise another “Wear blue for the day” on Friday 18th 

November and ask for a contribution of £1.00 donation for this very worthy charity.  

Collecting Children  

Please make sure you let school know who is collecting your child, even if it is another 

parent from the school who is known to us. It is very important that staff know in advance 

who will be collecting children in their class. In case of emergency please call the school 

office to let us know who is collecting your child.  

Please also provide us, and the person collecting your child, with a password.  

If you have a regular arrangement with other parents please let us know who you will allow 

to collect your child in your absence.  

We must prioritise keeping your children safe and therefore all messages must be given 

directly to school staff. It is not acceptable for a member of staff to speak to someone on 

your mobile phone to confirm pick up arrangements. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 Friday 11 November 2016 

Free Lantern Making Work-
shop 

Sunday 20th November 11am - 
3pm. South Harringay School
(entrance annexe building on 
Mattison Road) 

Come along and create your 
own willow and paper lan-
tern.  All materials provided 
free. Refreshments available. 

If you would like to help out at 
this workshop please email An-
na (Mum of Joseph in Yellow 
class) on annawoo@fsmail.net 

Food Tasting 

There will be chance for you to 

taste some of the food that is 

prepared by our catering firm 

Pabulum at next week’s 

parent/carer meetings. There 

will be food available to try in 

the Junior School on Tuesday, 

from 3:40pm, and the Infant 

School on Thursday from 

4:30pm. You are welcome to 

come to either school and try 

on either day, regardless of 

when your teacher meeting is.  

New TAs in Junior School 

We have welcomed Carla and 

Hayley to the Junior School. 

Carla will be teaching Spanish 

to the children throughout the 

week. Hayley is currently as-

sisting in year 5.  

http://www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/parent-view-results
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk
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Dates for your Diary:  

Infant’s & Junior Parent meetings -Tuesday 15th November 2016: 3.30 –5pm & Thursday 17th November 2016: 4.30–7pm 

                                            Wear Blue day - Friday 18th November 

                                                                                                Y1 trip to Science museum – Tuesday 22nd November 

                            Y2 trip to  Transport Museum – 23rd Nov (yellow) 30th Nov (red)   

                                                                                                Red Class Assembly  - Friday 25th November 9.15am  

Year 2 open morning & parent tour—Tuesday 29th November 9.15–10.15am 

Yellow Class Assembly - Friday 2nd December 9.15am  

Year 3 trip to the Museum Of Childhood—Monday 5th December  

Year 4 trip to The Natural History Museum– Friday 9th December 

Junior Christmas concerts– Thursday 15th December 9:00am & 3.45pm 

  EYFS Nativity play - Wednesday 14th December— 9.30- 10.00am & Thursday 15th December—1.45– 2.15pm  

Infant Christmas songs performance— Wednesday 14th December 2.00-2.45pm & Friday 16th December 9.30-10.15am  

6 Oak & Acer’s assembly – Tuesday 20th December 9:00am 

3 Acacia’s assembly – Wednesday 21st December 9:00am  

Year 4  trip to The British Museum— Friday 13th January 2017 

 

Gold Cards 

                 Children who have shown exemplary behaviour this week and last week 

               following the golden rules are:  

Yellow Class—Alesia, Bambi, Habiba, Muhammed, Aleyna, Delilah   

Red Class—Vanessa, Eliza, Anastasia, Serajna, Aland, Khadija, George, Scarlett 

Purple Class—Rekha, Tomi, Mohamed, Nicolas, Amani 

Blue Class—Andreas-Sacha, Liam, Shivonne, Penny, Mourad 

 

 
 

Mathlete of the week: Tulah 3 Willow  

Our mathlete class of the week: 3 Willow 

 

Mathletes for last week: Jack D 4 Cherry with 4742 points 

Our mathlete class for last week: 3 Willow 

 

 

 

Our super readers for last week: Sacha 3 Acacia 100%                                         Our super readers for this week: Francesca 3 Willow 100% 

       Edie 4 Poplar 100%                                                      Fatimah 4 Cherry 100% 

       Tasnime 5 Jacaranda 100%                                                      Waverly 5 Sycamore 100% 

       Aliza 6 Oak 100%                                                                        Kian 6 Oak 100% 

  Quiz master class for last week: 6 Acer                                                                   Quiz master class for this week: 6 Acer 

Parent/Carer Evenings 

Next week we have parent evenings in both schools on Tuesday and Thursday evenings. You should have received your slip 

by now indicating you’re the date and time of your 10 minute slot. Please contact your child’s teacher, or the office, if you 

have not received notice of your appointment.  
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